

Social Care Institute for Excellence Kinnaird House 1 Pall Mall East London, SW1Y 6BP

Date 9/02/2016

Subject: Freedom of information request

Dear Elias Motran.

Thank you for your *email* 5th February 2015 where you requested the following information:

- 1. The advice that you give to commissioners about whether and how they should enforce contractual obligations
- 2. Any communications that you have had with other public bodies relating to the underpayment of NMW for care workers, especially in regard to sleep-in work
- 3. Any policies and procedures which you have relating to the payment of care workers

I have reviewed your request and can inform you that SCIE do not hold any of the information which you have requested.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, you have the right to ask for an internal review. Internal review requests should be submitted within two months of the date of receipt of the response to your original letter and should be addressed to:

Stephen Goulder
Director of Operations
SCIE, 206 Marylebone Road
London NW1 6AQ

If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right to apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF

Yours sincerely,

David Cundy Head of Delivery

Social Care Institute for Excellence | Kinnaird House, 1 Pall Mall East, London SW1Y 6BP | T: 020 7766 7400 info@scie.org.uk